NELSON CITY COUNCIL

FREEDOM CAMPING BYLAW

SUBMISSION FROM THE   TAHUNANUI  BUSINESS  ASSOCIATION  INC.

Tahunanui Business Association (TBA) is the organisation which represents the business interests of the Tahunanui Community.   

The Tahunanui Business Association Incorporated  submits that the draft Nelson City Council Freedom Camping Bylaw should be amended to delete the word 'freedom', thereby calling the new Bylaw the 'Camping Bylaw'.

TBA  further submits that -

· Section 4, clause 4.2.(b)  be removed from the draft bylaw

· Section 4, clause 4.2.(c)  be removed from the draft bylaw

· Schedule One  be removed from the draft bylaw

· Schedule Two  be removed from the draft bylaw.

Neither of these Schedules fulfill the purposes of the By-law as set out in the Statement of Proposal, Section 1, clause 1.1, i.e. 

· “protecting the public from nuisance,

· protecting, promoting, and maintaining public health and safety;

· minimising the potential for offensive behaviour in public places,

· managing land under control of the Council from misuse.”

Rationale

As commercial ratepayers, some of whom pay differentials, we question a policy which allows Council (ratepayer) funds to provide “free” facilities when there are several registered camping grounds in the City.

There is no clear evidence which supports the theory that these people are contributing to the City's economy.   Indeed the recent study undertaken by the NCC and followup studies of the rubbish removed from the current areas in Sovereign Street and Millers Acre show the majority of purchases are takeaways and alchohol.

Sovereign Street has been predominantly used by young Europeans who have purchased small vans (83%) and freedom camp most of the time.   It appears the primary mechanisms for knowledge about this “free” site is via word of mouth and the I-site and from seeing it when driving past.

Although Tahunanui is no longer having the same difficulties with freedom campers as in the past, we are still concerned that providing  a free space in the city environment seems incongruous with the concept of core services and of maintaining a return on the council's investments in its current camping grounds.

Research in other areas around NZ by HAPANZ shows that signage with an instant fine deterrent works well.   Fines do however need to be substantial, otherwise some people find it cheaper to pay a fine than pay camp fees.

Confusion exists between the designation of self-contained and non-self-contained vehicles;  this adds to difficulties in policing, which is expensive.  We therefore submit that no camping should be allowed in any vehicle within the city environs, outside the designated camping grounds. 

Research shows that Nelson City Council is in the minority by allowing non-self-contained vehicles to stay outside of designated camp grounds.

The New Zealand Motorhome Association, with their self-contained vans, are already provided for with the use of the parking lots at WOW/Mitre 10 Mega.

The Tahuna Beach Holiday Park also provides camping for members of the New Zealand Motorhome Association at a discount of 70+% off normal camp fees.

TBA is of the view that freedom camping should not be condoned in Nelson City environs and that they be directed to registered camp grounds.
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